
TO:     Mayor and City Council 

FROM:    Jed Petersen, Public Works Director 

SUBJECT:    Alley Paving  

MEETING DATE:  Tuesday, May 6, 2025 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

Following an evaluation of alleys within the City of Cannon Falls by the 

Public Works staff, this memo is to formally recommend contracting 

Bills Blacktop to complete paving on three identified alleys within city 

limits. Public Works staff will assist with the removal of existing 

materials and transport of asphalt. 

 

1. Alley #1 – Runs North and South between Minnesota Street and 
Water Street 

o Asphalt Required: 54 tons 
o Asphalt Cost: $73.05 per ton 
o Total Asphalt Cost: $3,944.70 
o Bills Blacktop Cost (Labor, Grading, Trucking, Paving): $4,700 

2. Alley #2 – Runs East and West between Alley #1 and Cedar Street 
North 

o Asphalt Required: 42 tons 
o Asphalt Cost: $73.05 per ton 
o Total Asphalt Cost: $3,068.10 
o Bills Blacktop Cost (Labor, Grading, Trucking, Paving): $3,500 

3. Alley #3 – Runs East and West between Eighth Street North and 
Ninth Street North 



o Asphalt Required: 58 tons 
o Asphalt Cost: $73.05 per ton 
o Total Asphalt Cost: $4,237.90 
o Bills Blacktop Cost (Labor, Grading, Trucking, Paving): $4,950 

Summary of Total Project Costs: 

• Total Asphalt (154 tons): $11,250.70 
• Total Bills Blacktop Costs: $13,150.00 
• Total Project Cost: $24,400.70 

Public Works staff will coordinate with Bills Blacktop to ensure a timely 
and efficient completion of this project. 

 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 

I respectfully request a motion and approval to move forward with Bill’s 

Blacktop to pave 3 alleys at an estimated cost of $24,400. 












